
        June 10, 2019 

11
th

 Day of The April Term 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance and then Kyle Carroll led the group in 

prayer followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

In attendance today were Larry Tiller, Mark Murphy, Henry Murphy and Monica Murphy. Today it 

was announced with the attendance of Henry Murphy it marked a 3
rd

 generation Murphy to visit the 

DeKalb County Commission. The Commission thanks the Murphy’s for being a supporter of 

DeKalb County and taking the time to visit the Commission when they have time.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised the following: Sunset Nursing Home was at full capacity,  

Riley’s bid was an issue with supplier giving an incorrect cost on material but that Riley’s were 

going to stand by the original bid, Sales tax reports were presented and reviewed, the date for the 

NW Commissioner’s Meeting and who would attend was determined. The Commission was also 

informed that an employee whom had resigned had been over paid. The employee has since returned 

the overpayment to the Clerk’s office. The Commission signed the corrected payroll statement.  

 

At 10 a.m. bids were opened on brush to be removed on the Joan Trussell property in Dallas 

Township. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to accept the lowest bid from 

Journey Farms in the amount of $2,250.00. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the 

second. Motion carried.  

 

Nate Zoschke and Abigayil Russ with McBride, Lock and Associates met with the Commission to 

do their exit interview in which they advised was one of the cleanest audits they have ever done. 

They will get a draft to the County by the middle of July and then the State will have the official 

audit back to the County by middle of August. The issues that were discussed was the budget 

process, adopting a policy for investments and sole source procedures. The Commission commends 

all office holders for a job well done. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and West District Commissioner, Kyle White both have a 

Region D meeting this week. 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White had a zoning meeting in Washington Township June 5
th

.  

 

Reminder that the DeKalb County Fair starts next week. 

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray discussed roads, brush and work going on around the county. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn with East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. Motion carried.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission 

will be June 17, 2019 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


